MINUTES OF GDTA MEETING HELD MONDAY, 9th DECEMBER, 2002

PRESENT: HAL MOIR, JAMIE BYRNES, ANNE THOMAS, BRYCE GROSSEL

LYNNE BUCHANAN, ROSIE LEGGAT, TROY MAHONEY,

MAUREEN ROWE, STEVE GIBSON

APOLOGIES: MARILYN BROOKS, PAT HEALY

MINUTES PREVIOUS MEETING:

Moved

Troy Mahoney

Seconded

Bryce Grossel

BUSINESS ARISING:

Reply received from Tennis NSW re GTC tournaments

Fencing at bottom complex not yet attended to.

CORRESPONDENCE IN: Memo from Tennis NSW re Affiliation Fees

(Adult \$14.00; Junior \$8.50; Senior \$8.50 - 2003)

Letter from Tennis NSW re GTC tournaments Memo from Tennis NSW re Northunberland AGM

Meeting 25/11/02

Letter from Jim Lloyd, Federal Member accepting

Patron nomination

Letter from Moray & Agnew re status of accident to

Carol Pooley

Letter from Chris Hartcher accepting nomination

As Patron

2 letters from Gosford Tennis Centre

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Reply to Judy King re Troy Mahoney

Card to Tom Cox and Family

Letter and cheque to Red Cross in memory of

Life Member, Chris Cox

Letter to L.M.W. re minutes being tabled at

GDTA Meeting

Notification to Gunter Electrical re obtaining

Authority for work to be done

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Bendigo Bank

CR

\$13,000 (includes December payment from GTC)

Commonwealth Bank

CR

\$6,815.00

ACCOUNTS:

GTC A/cs

Mowing	\$110.00
Squads	\$927.50
% collection fees	\$253.80
Promotional fees	\$275.00
Gosford Junior Open	\$556.50 (Postage?
Championships	\$132.00 (5 hours)
Benches - repairs (bottom comp	plex) \$1162.65 (incl GST)

Terry's Engraving	30.00
Result Cards	770.00
Phone account Pat	39.90
" " Maureen	20.00
Australia Post	83.31
Telstra	47.30
Gosford Business Machines	534.70
R & B " "	93.50
Bracey Davidson (Audit)	990.00
OfficeWorks	107.44

TENNIS COMMITTEE REPORT:

Troy reported there were 2 events in the Championships - Men's Doubles (6)
Men's Singles (9)

Tuesday and Thursday competitions have commenced and are going well.

Hal stated that Team fees have to be paid by next week or they will loose points. Anne put an add over 2GO to get more players.

JUNIOR REPORT:

Maureen advised that at the previous meeting we had decided to award Junior Player of the Year to Glen Taylor. However, on comparison of results, Abbie Stone had achieved far more in 2002. Meeting decided to change this award to go to Abbie Stone.

JUNIOR REPORT (CONTD)

Presentation nIGht is next Saturday 14/12/2002. Meat is being doncated by Harry Ryan. Numbers so far as well over 200 to attend.

L.M.W. REPORT:

Rosie reported Daryl Boyd quoted \$350.00 to do bottom toilet vanities.

Presentation Night is Wednesday Night. AT Racecourse.

Betty Booth has been made Vice-Patroness of L.M.W.

L.M.W. are asking about their request re courts 10/11 (fence). Maureen advised a reply was written after the following GDTA Meeting advising it had been passed on to Grounds Committee who are working on a number of aspects needing attention.

Liz sends L.M.W. Newsletter through each week, but the last time it was updated was in April. Jamie will check if they are being received. Rosie offered to update the ladies newletter on the website.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Moved Maureen, seconded Rosie that an amount of \$1,000.00 be transferred each month into the CBA Account to cover payment to Tennis NSW when due in June. The current amount in the CBA of \$6,815.00 will be left in the account to cover the months July-December, 2002. Meeting in favour of this.

Hal will follow up about the repairs to fences at bottom complex.

Bryce advised there was not a lot of response to the survey, but some of the things mentioned were -

Shade for cours 1 to 4

Fence between courts 1, 2, 3 and 4 and 10 and 11

Re-surfacing of bottom complex

Grass all courts on top complex

Remove shrubs from along the fence of court 10 as you cannot see down onto the court

Child area

Working on a "grand" plan for discussion.

Repair to court 13 - have now received faxed copy of quotge of \$957.00 including GST.

Thanks to Jennifer for her work in presenting the Newsletter.

In relation to letters from GTC re "clash" of tournaments, Steve advised that Sydney International Tennis Centre did put in for the same tournaments, they have also scheduled tournaments through Inter-District.

There is a sub-license involved and this is the person who is running these events. He can actually run whatever events he wishes and cannot be stopped, however there will have to be a meeting with Tennis NSW regarding tournaments for 2003. Steve moved Maureen should write a further letter to Tennis NSW supporting GTC and stating that we wish this matter to be resolved as early as possible.

Maureen wishes it noted in these minutes that, upon being advised on 25/11/02 at 9.30am of the illness which Chris contracted, Maureen contacted the Department of Health in light of her being in attendance at the Junior tennis on the previous Saturday. Maureen was advised that Lucy Cook would contact her re this, and at approximately 1.30pm that day Lucy Cook (phone 43 494845) telephoned Muareen and advised there was no danger to the children or any of the staff and no need for any drugs to be taken by any of us.

Steve asked for Committee assistance with the various tournaments during January.

Meeting closed 10pm.